Ask A Vet: 4-H Pigs will be Vaccinated to Prevent Swine Flu
Sunday, April 7, 2013
Dear Dr. Weldy’s,  
My granddaughter is showing pigs for the first time this year and after 

attending her 4-H swine club meeting, she was told all pigs going to 

the fair had to be vaccinated against swine flu. We never had to do 

that when I showed pigs. Why do the pigs have to be vaccinated? Does 

the vaccine cost much?

-Grandpa

Dear Grandpa,

     Judging by your signature, I am guessing that you are financially 

supporting your grand daughter’s new project. I congratulate you on 

being in a position to help her get started on a wonderful 

life-changing experience that will do volumes to her personal growth. I 

too had kids that did 4-H and I was blessed to have experienced 20 

years of 4-H with them.

     Swine influenza (swine flu) is caused by type A influenza viruses and 

causes respiratory disease in the pigs. They generally will spike high 

fevers over 104 degrees, cough, be weak and lethargic, have decreased 

appetite, have breathing difficulty, and may have a mortality rate of 

1-4 %. The main viruses seen in U. S. are H1N1, H3N2 and H1N2. Under 

normal circumstances these viruses DO NOT affect humans, however, 

people over 65 years, pregnant or experiencing chronic conditions such 

as asthma or diabetes should be cautious when in or around swine in 

close proximity.

     Management guidelines to be used at fairs would be to avoid eating, 

drinking or smoking in animal areas as well as bringing pacifiers, baby 

bottles, drink cups etc, in barns along with sleeping with the animals. 

Hand washing is the primary recommendation. Anyone with flu like 

symptoms should avoid contact with swine for at least 24 hours after 

the fever breaks as pigs can catch this virus from people too.

     Unfortunately, it has become a very necessary thing to vaccinate pigs 

going to fairs and exhibitions this year. The vaccine itself is 

relatively cheap but it has to be reconstituted thereby rendering the 

unused portion unavailable if not used right away and generally comes 

in 50 dose vials. Most county fairs require two vaccines to be given 

within 120 days prior to exhibition but not less than 21 days due to 

the withdrawal period. Some 4- H clubs are having vaccination clinics 

to allow the kids to bring their animals in for vaccinations thereby 

reducing the cost to the individuals. Be sure to check with your swine 

leaders in your county to see how they are handling the mandatory 

vaccinations. Your veterinarians at the fair will be a great asset in 

ensuring a healthy and safe show for all concerned.
-Dr. Wanda Schmeltz
